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	Proposal(s)

	Erection of a single storey rear extension. 


	Recommendation(s):
	Grant 


	Application Type:
	Full Planning Permission


	Conditions or Reasons for Refusal:
	Refer to Draft Decision Notice

	Informatives:
	

	Consultations

	Adjoining Occupiers: 
	No. notified


	22

	No. of responses

No. electronic
	00

00
	No. of objections


	00



	Summary of consultation responses:


	No response. 

	CAAC/Local groups* comments:

*Please Specify
	None; not in CA. 


	Site Description 

	The application site relates to a three-storey semidetached property located on the north side of Fordwych Road. The site is not listed and does not belong to any conservation area. 

	Relevant History

	None. 

	Relevant policies

	NPPF 2012

The London Plan 2011

LDF Core Strategy and Development Policies 2010

CS5 Managing the impact of growth and development 

CS14 Promoting high quality places and conserving our heritage 

DP24 Securing high quality design 

DP26 Managing the impact of development on occupiers and neighbours  

Camden Planning Guidance

CPG1 2013 (design)

CPG6 2011 (amenity) 



	Assessment

	Proposal

Planning permission is sought for the erection of a single storey rear extension. The proposed extension would be 3.5m deep and full width, added to an existing single storey rear wing. It would be 3.4m high to the top of its parapet and would be built in matching brickwork. It would feature two sets of identical doors with side timber frame side windows to the rear. 
Design

The Council’s general principles for rear extensions to existing buildings establish that new extensions should be subordinate to the original building in terms of form, scale, proportions and situation. Although the resulting rear extension would be 6.3m in total depth, this can still be considered a subordinate extension given the scale of the original house and the generous size of the garden. The proposed materials would match the existing and the overall design is considered to have appropriate regard to the existing building. 
Amenity
The extension would be 3.5 m deeper than the extension of the adjoining semi-detached property and would be 3.4m high, which is higher than average for this type of extension. However, the adjoining property features a rear door and windows with generous glazing and, given that the rear of these properties is north facing, it is considered that its impact on amenity in terms of loss of sunlight would be marginal. On the opposite side, it is noted that the extension is set away from the boundary and no significant amenity impact is expected on this side. 
Recommendation: Grant 




